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The  following is an index associated with the information on the 

history of the Sewer Access Charge since 2002 as implemented by 

Bathurst Regional Council. 

On the pages noted are items that back our claims of corrupt conduct in 

regard to this matter. 

The numbering for this index is at the bottom right hand corner. 

2002 

 

Page 24.    John Humphries (the sole practicing Hydraulics Engineer at the time) 

recognizes the wrong in the proposed system.   

He describes it as “INIQUITOUS.” 

 

                            Councilor Kath Knowles recognizes the probable effect on business viability 

 

These observations made almost 2 years before Council 

implemented the Sewer Access Charge are the same as can be 

claimed at the date of compiling this material being  

5/10/2011 

 


